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Have a great break!
Dear families,

Staffing News

I am very pleased to announce that we appointed Miss J. Mennell as
a new classroom teacher for September. Miss Mennell is a newly
qualified teacher and we are very excited to be welcoming her to
the team. I have asked her to write a short bio about herself and
will share this with you after the half term break.

After the half term break, I will be speaking with all members of
staff to ask them where they would like to work during the next
academic year. Along with the other senior leadership team, I will
use this information to build the staffing structure. It is possible
that there could be some changes within the team, but I will let you
know the structure after the move up morning on       8th July. The
Senior Leadership Team will also discuss whether any classes
should be mixed up before the new academic year. It is always a
difficult decision and we put a lot of work into ensuring that all
children are in the right class. 



Working Together for a Successful Future

Target Children Check in

I have enjoyed speaking to teachers about how the children are getting along. It was
great to hear that lots of the children are making good progress towards their
targets. After half term there will be the final assessment week, where children will
be able to show what they learned this year. These tests are used by the teachers to
inform their assessment of each child in their class. These levels will be shared with
you in the end of year summer report.

Cake Sale

Thank you to everyone who supported our PTFA cake sale. The PTFA took £100.50
and after costs made a profit of £50.00.

Junk Modelling Family Event

Thank you to everyone who attended the Reception classes junk modelling
afternoon. It was amazing to see so many parents in the dining hall. I hope the
models didn’t get too wet in the downpours after school! 



Working Together for a Successful Future

MUFTI Day

Thank you for supporting the school council’s MUFTI day in aid of the bear enclosure
at Wildheart Animal Sanctuary. 

It was great to see so many animal themed costumes. A grand total of £255.60 amount
was raised.



Working Together for a Successful Future

Year 6 Seafront Activity Day

Following the completion of their SATs, Year 6 children were treated to an activity
day at East Cowes Seafront on Friday 16th May. The children played in the woods
and park. Some chose to sit and relax, while others read and played traditional
games such as noughts and crosses and giant Jenga. We introduced a game called
‘Capture the Flag’ which the children loved with 6LR winning one game and 6TM
winning the other – we are sure there will be a rematch on the residential! After
lunch, the children chose from a range of activities including tennis, handball,
basketball, pickleball, crabbing or relaxing with their friends. During this time,
everyone enjoyed an ice-cream in the sunshine. The children were a huge credit to
Queensgate.



Working Together for a Successful Future

Year 6 Production

Following the final SATs paper on Thursday, Year 6 children were introduced to
the production they will be performing this year. There was a real buzz of
excitement as the children read the scripts and decided which parts they would
like to audition for. We cannot wait to see the characters brought to life over the
next few week. We held auditions on Tuesday 20th May and Thursday 22nd May
with the parts being revealed on Friday 23rd May.



Working Together for a Successful Future

Tag Rugby

Sports News

On Monday afternoon a Year 4 and Year 5/6 team headed
to Wootton to take part in the Jason Robinson Foundation
tag rugby tournament. This was a great opportunity for the
children to meet a world champion rugby player and play
lots of games. Although the Year 4 team lacked experience,
they listened well to the coaching points given during each
game and made great progress winning their final games.
The Year 5/6 team was a mix of experienced Year 6 and
some less experienced Year 5 players. All players stepped
up and had to quickly learn the discipline and self control
required in rugby. The team pulled together and were
unbeaten in their matches. All players left with a medal and
the Year 5/6 team were presented with a winners trophy.
Well done both teams



Working Together for a Successful Future

Basketball

On Wednesday 21st May, a team of children from Year 6 travelled to Southampton
Solent University to take part in the Hampshire Basketball Finals, along with 15 other
qualifying schools.
The schools were split between two halls to compete in the group stages. Our team
faced seven games against some very tough competition. We finished the morning
with four wins and three losses - an excellent achievement. At this point everyone
went off for lunch and a well earned break.
After lunch, all of the schools were called back into the main hall to hear the results of
the groups. We placed fourth in our group, putting us in the top tier of the play offs
for the afternoon. This was an even higher level of intensity and we had to really dig
deep for these matches.

We had three games; the first two we lost by a small margin of goals and the third we
won with a result of 7-4.

This meant we came seventh overall, not only out of the 15 schools competing on the
day but out of the whole of Hampshire. This is a huge achievement for our children
and for Queensgate as a whole. Our team on the day; Brooke, Ellie, Halle, Sophia,
Artem, Denys, Jonny and Lucas stepped up in all areas. They showed, resilience, hard
work and impeccable behaviour throughout the day.
Lastly a special mention to the rest of the team who we were unable to take to the
mainland; Harry, Tom, Evie and Hayley.

Well done Queensgate!



Queensgate Out & About

Working Together for a Successul Future

On Tuesday morning, our Reception Out and About group had the chance to ride the
train. The children have been learning about different types of transport so were
super excited to catch the train from Ryde Esplanade to Brading. They were all very
sensible waiting on the platform and loved travelling up and down the pier (over the
sea!), going under the ground through a tunnel and under bridges.

The children in Year 3 are continuing their topic on rivers. This week our Out and
About children walked along the River Medina, from Seaclose towards Shide. The
children made comparisons between the Western Yar and the River Medina, noting
the concrete banks, how the river f lows under Coppins Bridge and the industrial
surroundings.



Working Together for a Successful Future

On Wednesday morning, the Year 1 Out and About team went to visit St Catherine’s
Lighthouse, in Niton (in readiness for next half-term’s topic). The children enjoyed
learning about the history of the lighthouse, looking at the octagonal shape of the tower
and counting how many seconds between the f lashes of light. The group continued
walking along the coastline to Watershoot Bay, where they were lucky enough to see
two seals playing in the bay!

Our Year 2 Out and About group went on an adventure around Firestone Copse, on
Wednesday afternoon. The children had fun identifying different leaves and trees
using their leaf ID charts. They discussed which trees are evergreen and which are
deciduous. The children were all keen to find a good walking stick and liked finding
dens within the woodland. They were all polite and well-mannered when speaking to
members of the public, out walking their dogs, a credit to the school- Well done! 



Queensgate Out & About

Working Together for a Successful Future

Please send your child to school wearing old play-clothes, suitable footwear, a sunhat
and/or waterproof coat. We will be going out whatever the weather so please check
the weather forecast and ensure your child is dressed appropriately. Many thanks in
advance for your support.

Tuesday 3rd June am- Reception- RJB
Beach
Ethan, Rafferty, Zia, Loui, James, Alex, Oscar, Clover, Cece, Darcie, Rosie and Ada. 

Tuesday 3rd June pm- Year 3 
River Medina walk
Daisy, Pippa, Noah, Henry, Marleigh-Rose, Eli, Tyler, Lena, Lacey, Jack, Arlo, Harry H
and William. 

Wednesday 4th June am- Year 1- 1SC 
St Catherine’s Lighthouse 
Jacob, Ronney, Nova, Blake, Riley, Harper, Clayton, Dylan, Hunter, Archer, Emily, Niamh
and Eliza. 

Wednesday 4th April pm- Year 2- 2KG
Firestone Copse
Ellis, Alfred, Freya, Roman, RJ, Mollie Matteo, Cassidy, Sophie, Poppy, Peyton, Marley,
Charlie and Sully. 
*Please bring wellies



Working Together for a Successful Future

What’s for lunch next week ...



Best wishes,
 
 

Robin Chubb 
Acting Headteacher  

Attendance
 

 Whole School Attendance since September is 94.83%
 Whole School Attendance this week is 93.94%

 KS1 Class with best attendance this week is 2KG with 94.83% 
 KS2 Class with best attendance this week is 3AH with 97.86%

 
 

Working Together for a Successful Future

Have a lovely half term break and I look forward to welcoming all the children back to
school on Monday 2nd June








